
 

 
 

February 16, 2024 
 
 
SUBJECT: CONSTRUCTION UPDATE – PROJECT SCHEDULE 

19TH AVENUE AND DUNKIRK LANE POND IMPROVEMENT 
  CITY PROJECT NO. WR190001 
   
  
Dear Property Owner, 
 
The City of Plymouth wanted to share an update about the 19th Avenue and Dunkirk Lane Pond 
Improvements, City Project #WR190001. This project involves stormwater structure repairs and the 
removal of sediment in the pond west of the 19th Avenue and Dunkirk Lane intersection. 
 
The City planned to complete the project this winter. 
Unfortunately, due to extremely warm winter 
temperatures this year, conditions have not allowed 
the contractor to safely access the areas needed to do 
this work.  
 
The City is hereby notifying all adjacent property 
owners that the City has decided to delay 
construction until next winter to allow time for more 
favorable construction conditions. Construction is 
now planned to be completed next winter in 2024-
2025. I am sorry for any inconvenience this has 
caused, and I appreciate your understanding about 
the revised project schedule. 
 
The city of Plymouth will mail another construction notice before construction begins. Project information 
and construction plans can also be found on the city website at: 
www.plymouthmn.gov/departments/public-works/project-spotlight/water-resources-projects.  
 
For more information, please contact Amy Riegel at 763-509-5531 or ariegel@plymouthmn.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Amy Riegel 
Senior Engineering Technician 
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